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Response to Comment Set C. 74:  Jerry and Ellen Jacobson 

C.74-1 Alternative 5 is one of five Project alternatives identified. Please see General Response GR-4 
regarding the alternatives identification process. Undergrounding of the proposed transmission lines 
is considered in full detail with respect to Alternative 1 (Partial Undergrounding of the Antelope-
Pardee Transmission Line), which is analyzed in the EIR/EIS. Potential impacts associated with 
installing the transmission line underground are identified for each of the environmental issue areas 
in Section C of the EIR/EIS. It is understood that you would prefer undergrounding of the proposed 
transmission line. Your comments will be shared with the decision-makers who are reviewing the 
Project and alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and the CPUC. 

 Please see General Response GR-1 regarding potential effects on property values and General 
Response GR-2 regarding property acquisition. Potential health and safety hazards associated with 
the proposed Project and alternatives are discussed in Section C.6 (Public Health and Safety) of the 
EIR/EIS. 

C.74-2 It is understood that your concern regarding cancer and the potential ‘causation’ of cancer is related 
to electric and magnetic fields (EMFs). To date, there have been hundreds of studies conducted 
regarding the health effects of exposure to EMF from electric transmission lines. Please see General 
Response GR-3 regarding electric and magnetic fields (EMF) and potential health effects. 

C.74-3 Alternative 5 would require double-circuit 500-kV towers to be constructed within the existing 
Pardee-Vincent corridor between Mile 18.8 and Mile 37.2. As discussed in Section C.13.10 
(Traffic and Transportation) regarding Alternative 5, such towers range in height between 175 and 
220 feet above the ground surface. However, pursuant to FAA guidelines, SCE would be required 
to submit FAA Form 7460-1, Notice of Proposed Construction or Alteration, to the Manager of the 
FAA Air Traffic Division for review and approval of this alternative route. Therefore, towers 
associated with Alternative 5 would not present a hazard to aerial navigation activities, including 
any activities which may be conducted by the U.S. military for the purposes of air combat training.  

C.74-4 On September 13, the CPUC, as the CEQA Lead Agency, and the USDA Forest Service, as the 
NEPA Lead Agency, extended the public review period for the Project from 45 days to 60 days, 
now ending on October 3, 2006.  

 

  

 

 

 


